


I understand that many of the LOE FF 1 participants are now deceased and there are excess 

funds in that plan, therefore LOEFF 1 and LOEFF 2 plans should be combined and ALL the 

funds used to benefit LOEFF 2 participants and the remaining LOEFF 1 retirees. It is a given 

fact that as our state has grown and more fire and law enforcement officers are employed, 

they will all eventually draw from the LOE FF 2 program. LOE FF 2 will have more retirees 

living longer and needing funds for more years in retirement. In addition, we served our 

communities in dangerous conditions which have only gotten worse, causing lifelong 

injuries and disabilities. 

Give us, the people that keep you and your property safe, the security of knowing our 

pension plans are safe and funded to meet our long-term needs. Do the right thing and 

keep your hands off the retirement funds in LOE FF 1, combine them with LOE FF 2 and 

keep our funds for our benefit not yours. 

Sincerely, 

Donald E. Thomsen 

Fire Fighter SCFD #4, retired 

Cc: Bob Ferguson, Governor 

Drew Hanson, senator district 23 

Greg Nance, representative district 23 

Tara Simmons, representative district 23 

LEOFF 2 Retirement Board 

WA State Department of Retirement Systems 

WA State Council of Fire Fighters 


